BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –September 24, 2019
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo, Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:30 PM.
Abatements
The Board requested more information on an abatement for 1590 Pleasant Street.  
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  Since the last meeting 30 radios/meters have been changed out.  There are approximately 75 left to complete.
The Water Department is exploring a possible water leak on the cover of Stockbridge and Devon roads.  They will be working in conjunction with the Highway Department.  Exploration will be made do to inconclusive chlorine tests.

Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know that there was a power surge at the Wastewater plant last month and a VFD drive was damaged.  A claim has been filed on the Town insurance and the cost will be covered minus deductible.
Al Zerbato stated that the Town is looking to rent space behind the Wastewater for battery storage.  Updates to follow
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Al Zerbato updated the Board on the Maple Street paving project.  All driving areas have been paved and the driveway aprons will be done soon.  He stated that additional curbing had been done on the right side by the guardrails on the lower part of Maple to preserve the bank.  Also, the Highway Department has removed the culvert pipe by the Cemetery and has installed new drainage. 
Dave Forrest would like to pick out another road for paving and receive costs in hopes of a January special town meeting.

Dave Forrest inquired about a dollar number for Church Street repair.  Al Zerbato stated that he does not have it at this time.

Bids for the surplus Highway equipment have been opened.  The high bids were $4269 for the truck and $1390 for the grader.  A motion was made to accept by Roger Scheurer and seconded by Pete Scolforo.  All in favor.

Dave Forrest would like to see the Highway Department receive a bigger truck and roller next year FY21

Al Zerbato let the Board know that there is a plate covering a hole in the road on Stockbridge Road and Fairview Street.  The Highway Dept has call in a Dig Safe in order to explore.

Al Zerbato stated that 120 Feet of Drainage has been replaced due to sink holes and rotted pipes on Landers Road.  Fill still needs to occur on this project.

Other
Capacity fees were submitted for 275 Mandalay Road.  Motion made by Roger Scheurer to accept as presented.  Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor.
The Board requested that they are notified and get a copy of the full application on all special permits.  Al Zerbato stated that he would pass the information on.

Minutes

September 3, 2019 minutes approved:  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday October 8, 2019 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:30 PM   Dave Forrest made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

